The 2003 September Session was a provocative experience that generated, from my point of view, a nuanced representation on how should be a program dedicated to the teaching of anthropology and how the participants could be actively involved in its implementation. To give substance to this affirmation, I will focus on what I consider to be the four key elements of this session, namely the lectures, the workshops, the formal and informal group discussions and the presence of senior professors (this order does not reflect a hierarchy of their importance).


1. The lectures delivered within this session offered not only interesting insights into the proposed topics, but also useful guidelines on how to structure the presentation of a certain topic. My initial impression that these were only general introductions to a topic had changed during the session and I could perceive them as equally important in terms of content and style of teaching.  

2. The workshops represented frameworks for discussing the experience of teaching both of the senior professors and of the participants - with its satisfactions, methods and problems, similarities and differences from a faculty to another. At the same time, there were workshops that challenged the capacity of structuring a lecture about specific/familiar topics. I should mention here what I consider a useful initiative that complemented these workshops, namely the syllabus and reader bazaar. This was an occasion to evaluate and improve our own materials.

3.  The formal and informal group discussions –focused on academic and non-academic topics - were the starting points in the creation of a network gathering young scholars with similar preoccupations. Even though the established teams will be more often in contact, I consider that we all felt that from now on we also belong to the group of the participants to this program. 

           4.  The presence of the senior professors is the simplest element to describe here: we had the chance to “steal” from them a lot of useful things for a future career in teaching anthropology.


To conclude, I define the 2003 September session as the beginning of a beautiful, useful and productive collaboration between young and senior scholars involved in the teaching of anthropology. 
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